

The Secretary
Young Ministry Group
P.O. Box 613
Springboro
Ohio 45066
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Dear Brother or Sister,

I am writing to say how much I appreciated the ministry of Julie Young during her visit to Auckland, New Zealand, in February 2000.

I am the National Director of Evangelism Explosion 111 Ministries in New Zealand.

Julie took part in the Mt Eden Ministers' Association meeting on Thursday 17 February. At the time she was a Guest Evangelist with St. Luke's Elim Church, Auckland. She spoke at this meeting of pastors and leaders and afterwards prayed for each one individually. Julie had words of encouragement and prophecy and the Holy Spirit moved in power as she prayed for each person. Her words for me were very special and contained details she could not have known in the natural. They confirmed my ministry and significantly raised my faith to believe Him for a mighty harvest of people won to Jesus Christ in the near future, as well as Christians equipped to witness and train others. Her prophecy was confirmed, just a few weeks later, by another Christian bringing an almost identical word.

As a woman in ministry, I was greatly encouraged to see and experience God speaking and working through a woman leader ministering to a group of both male and female leaders. This is a powerful and liberating testimony to those churches and leaders still cautious about accepting the ministry of women.

I give thanks to God for Julie's loving, humble and obedient ministry and rejoice in the power He has given her. I whole-heartedly recommend the ministry of Julie Young to the world-wide Christian community. I also hope that she will return to New Zealand in the not too distant future.

With warm greetings in Christ, Yours sincerely in His harvest,

Anne Bowie